
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PARISHES OF 
 

ST. PIUS X, ALDERLEY EDGE, 
ST. BENEDICT’S, HANDFORTH & 

SACRED HEART & ST. TERESA’S, WILMSLOW 
 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. Tony McGrath / Assistant Priest: Fr. Moses Ibeh 
Retired Priest (St. Benedict’s): Fr. William O’Riordan / Deacon (St. Benedict’s): Rev. Thomas Chrisp 

Telephone (Office): 01625-533-268 / Email: wilmslowcatholic@gmail.com 
Websites: https://stpiusalderley.com; https://stbenedictshandforth.wixsite.com 

www.stteresawilmslow.org 
 

Sunday 19th January, 2025: The Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

 
   St Pius X, 

  Alderley Edge 
   St Benedict’s, 

   Handforth 
     Sacred Heart & 

        St Teresa’s, Wilmslow 

Saturday 18th Jan No Mass No Mass 

9.30 am Mass (Celeb’s Int) 

Adoration 10 am – 11 am  
Confessions 10.15 – 10.45 am 

followed by Marian devotions 

Confessions 6 pm – 6.20 pm 

6.30 pm (Vigil Mass) 
Louise Dunkerley (RIP) 

Sunday 19th Jan 
The 2nd Sunday 

in Ordinary Time 

9.00 am 
People of the Parish 

10.00 am 
People of the Parish 11.00 am 

People of the Parish 5.30 pm 
People of the Parish 

Monday 20th Jan No Mass No Mass 
10 am (Adoration 9.30 am)  

Celebrant’s Intention 

Tuesday 21st Jan 
St. Agnes 

10 am (Adoration 9.30 am) 

Celebrant’s Intention 

9.30 am 
Celebrant’s Intention 

6.30 pm (Adoration 6 pm) 

Celebrant’s Intention 

Wednesday 22nd Jan No Mass 
9.30 am (Adoration 9 am) 

Celebrant’s Intention 

10 am (Adoration 9.30 am) 

Celebrant’s Intention 
 

Living Flame Prayer Group 
11.15 am – 12.15 pm 

Thursday 23rd Jan No Mass 9.30 am 
Celebrant’s Intention 

10 am (Adoration 9.30 am) 
Celebrant’s Intention 

      Friday 24th Jan 
St. Francis de Sales 

10 am (Adoration 9.30 am) 
Celebrant’s Intention 

No Mass 12.00 pm 
Requiem Mass: Leo Caprio 

Saturday 25th Jan No Mass No Mass 

9.30 am Mass (Celeb’s Int) 

Adoration 10 am – 11 am  
Confessions 10.15 – 10.45 am 

followed by Marian devotions 

Confessions 6 pm – 6.20 pm 

6.30 pm (Vigil Mass) 
People of the Parish 

Sunday 26th Jan 
The 3rd Sunday 

in Ordinary Time 

9.00 am 
People of the Parish 

10.00 am 
People of the Parish 11.00 am 

People of the Parish 5.30 pm 
People of the Parish 

 

 

Reg. Charity No. 234025 

Contacting Us: All Parishes 
 

If you require assistance from a member of the clergy, please speak to them before or after Mass. The parish 

email for all three churches is now wilmslowcatholic@gmail.com and the office number is 01625-533-268. 

For the Sacrament of Marriage – please see Fr Tony at least six months before the wedding date. 
 

Contacting St. Pius X, Alderley Edge & St. Teresa’s Wilmslow 
 

For the Sacrament of Reconciliation – on request or as noted in the newsletter. 

For the Sacrament of Baptism - Please speak to Father Tony or Father Moses after any Mass. Baptisms take 

place on Saturdays at 12 noon. 

For the Newsletter – please email the parish using the address above. 
 

Contacting St. Benedict’s Handforth 
 

There is a contact list in the Church entrance for all enquiries.  

St Benedict’s Catholic Primary School: 01625 520207 
 

For the Sacrament of Reconciliation – on request after the 5.30 pm Sunday Mass. 

For the Sacrament of Baptism - Deacon Tom Chrisp is available after the 10 am Sunday Mass. He can also be 

contacted by telephone (M: 07925 072270). Baptisms take place after the Sunday 10 am Mass. 

For the Newsletter – please email the parish using the address above. 
 

 

 St Pius X, 
Alderley Edge 

St. Benedict’s,  

Handforth 

Sacred Heart & 
St. Teresa’s, Wilmslow 

Safeguarding Officer 
Shaun Steele 

07947-605-448 

Eithne Lennon 

07915-918-056 

Cecilia Tinsley 

01625-521-520 

SVP 
 SVP Society 

07749-453-776 
 

 

 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
St Pius X Church, Stamford Road, Alderley Edge, Cheshire, SK9 7NS 

St. Benedict's RC Church, Hall Road, Handforth, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 3AD 
Sacred Heart & St. Teresa’s Church, Green Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 1LD 
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St. Pius X Alderley Edge Notices 
 

Churches Together in Alderley 4pm AGM, 5pm Service for the week of prayer for Christian Unity at St Mary's, 

Nether Alderley on Sunday 19th January. All welcome.  

The Crib Collection at St Pius raised £50.20 and has been donated to Caritas. 

Food Bank Items can be left in the box in the church porch. Donations are taken to the food bank in Brownley 

Green in Wythenshawe. Please note no perishable foods. Thank you. 

 
St. Benedict’s Handforth Notices 

 

LOST PROPERTY There are some items in the porch. Please have a look if you think you may have lost some-

thing. At the end of January we will remove them. 

FOODBANK items Thank you for your continued support - key priorities this week are milk, cereal, biscuits, 

sandwich paste, tinned meats, & eggs. Please note no perishable foods. Our collections at St Benedict's are 

on Saturdays between 10.00 and 11.00 whilst Hope Central at St Chads is open for donations on weekdays 

between 11.00 and 12.00.  

Confirmation Programme 2025 Any young people in Year 8 or above who have made their First Holy Com-

munion are invited to join our Confirmation sacramental programme. The Confirmation ceremony will take 

place on Friday 27th June 2025 at Christ Church, Heald Green. There will be 7 preparation sessions, which will 

be held on Friday evenings at Christ Church between January and June, plus a Retreat Day. Those interested 

are invited to complete the Google Form to register: https://forms.gle/Rv3TbHWw5f8N2UsC7 Once you have 

registered, you will receive an invitation to attend an information meeting in January.  

 
St. Teresa’s Wilmslow Notices 

 

Leo Caprio RIP  

Further to recent newsletters, the requiem Mass for the repose of Leo's soul will take place at Sacred Heart 

and St Teresa's at noon on Friday 24th January. May he rest in peace. Please pray for the repose of his soul. 

Diocese of Shrewsbury Yearbook Now on sale in the Church entrance – price £7. These contain information 

about all the parishes of the Diocese. They also detail information about the diocesan agencies and groups. 

Confirmation Programme 2025  

Any young people in Year 8 or above who have made their First Holy Communion are invited to join our 

Confirmation sacramental programme. The Confirmation ceremony will take place on Friday 27th June 2025 

at Christ Church, Heald Green. There will be 7 preparation sessions, which will be held on Friday evenings at 

Christ Church between January and June, plus a Retreat Day. Those interested are invited to complete the 

Google Form to register: https://forms.gle/Rv3TbHWw5f8N2UsC7 Once you have registered, you will receive 

an invitation to attend an information meeting in January.  

FOODBANK Please see Hope Central collection times & needed items above. Items can also be left in the box 

in our church porch. 

 
 
 
 

 
Sunday’s Gospel Reading is taken from John 2:1-11 

 

‘This, the first of his signs, Jesus did at Cana in Galilee.’ 
 

At that time: There was a wedding at Cana in Galilee, and the mother of Jesus was there. Jesus also was in-

vited to the wedding with his disciples. When the wine ran out, the mother of Jesus said to him, ‘They have 

no wine.’ And Jesus said to her, ‘Woman, what does this have to do with me?  

My hour has not yet come.’ His mother said to the servants, ‘Do whatever he tells you.’ 

 

  Now there were six stone water jars there for the Jewish rites of purification, each holding seventy or one 

hundred litres. Jesus said to the servants, ‘Fill the jars with water.’ And they filled them up to the brim. And 

he said to them, ‘Now draw some out and take it to the master of the feast.’ So they took it. When the mas-

ter of the feast tasted the water now become wine, and did not know where it came from (though the serv-

ants who had drawn the water knew), the master of the feast called the bridegroom and said to him,  

‘Everyone serves the good wine first, and when people have drunk freely, then the poor wine.  

But you have kept the good wine until now.’ 

  This, the first of his signs, Jesus did at Cana in Galilee, and manifested his glory.  

And his disciples believed in him. 

 

 

 

 

Notices for All Parishes / Diocesan Notices 
 
 

• Retired Priests’ Fund - Special Collection Next Weekend (25th/26th January)  

Next weekend the annual collection for the Retired Priests’ Fund will be held in our parishes. The Retired 

Priests’ Fund seeks to help sick and retired priests in our Diocese with their basic living needs, providing a 

pension, accommodation etc… Our priests rely on what the Fund provides after devoting their lives to fur-

thering the mission of the Church and bringing people closer to Christ. Many thanks for whatever you may be 

able to offer.  

 
• Introduction to the Holy Year 2025 

A special day will be held at Saint Joseph’s Stockport on Saturday 1st February to introduce the Jubilee Year 

2025. The day will begin with Mass at 10.00 am and include presentations by our catechetical, marriage and 

family life, CAFOD and Caritas Diocese of Shrewsbury teams. All welcome.   

 

• South Manchester Catholic Young Adults group  

The group is for young adults in the area aged 18-35. We meet fortnightly on Saturdays at St Vincent's, Altrin-

cham, starting with 17:30 mass. We then have Adoration, a talk and a social at Westleigh. 

More information can be obtained by emailing southmanccatholicyoungadults@gmail.com or by contacting 

us on Instagram @southmanccatholicyoungadults. Our upcoming meets are: Jan 25th, Feb 8th and 22nd, 

March 8th and 22nd, April 5th and 26th. We hope to see you there! 
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